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CONSULTATION FROM THE CHAIR OF THE MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE 
INTER-AMERICAN AGENCY FOR COOPERATION AND DEVELOPMENT (IACD)

AUTHORIZATION OF PAYMENT OF EXTEMPORANEOUS OBLIGATIONS CORRESPONDING TO THE FEMCIDI 2008 EXECUTION OF THE HAITI PROJECT “YOUTH VIOLENCE PREVENTION VIA ORCHESTRAL TRAINING IN THE CARIBBEAN” AE-330/08
The Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (IACD) presents its compliments to the members of the Management Board and, on instructions from the Chair, Mr. Enrique Maruri Londoño, Director of International Cooperation, Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Colombia, has the honor to advise that this past May 12 official Note MPH-OEA: 070/10 was received from the Permanent Mission of Haiti, requesting consideration of the possible authorization of paying extemporaneous obligations corresponding to the multinational project “Youth Violence Prevention via Orchestral Training in the Caribbean” which was financed with 2008 FEMCIDI funds.  The project was approved for continuation under the 2009 FEMCIDI programming Cycle.

Below is a summary of the explanations provided by the executing agency to support the request:

As a result of the terrible earthquake which shook Port-au-Prince this past January 12, the project activities corresponding to Haiti had to be suspended since the school where the musical training was being provided to the beneficiary Haitian children was completely destroyed. Around mid-March, the instructors began teaching classes again and the coordinating institution is asking for authorization to expend $6,400 of the project to compensate the teachers for their work. In that regard, it is important to point out that the amount and activities correspond to the approved project Execution Plan. 
Considering the exceptional circumstances affecting Haiti as a result of this tragedy, the Executive Secretariat considers this to be an Act of God and as wishes to recommend that the Management Board approve the request.  Should the request be approved, the Secretariat will request an updated version of the Final Report of the project reflecting the expenditure of this additional $6,400.  

It would be appreciated if the views of the members of the Management Board of the IACD on this request could be received no later than June 4, 2010.  In accordance with the provisions of Article 19.1 of the Management Board’s Rules of Procedure, an absence of replies by that deadline shall be taken as acceptance of the proposal for extension.
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